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COUNTY OF HENRICO


VIRGINIA


INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM

	TO:
	Planning Office
	SUBJECT:
	POD2007-00102:  Monument Square Condo Lighting

	FROM:
	Division of Police,

Community Policing Unit
	DATE:
	June 18, 2007


POD2007-00102
  Monument Square 


POD-20-06
 FORMCHECKBOX 

The Division of Police recommends approval. 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

The Division of Police can’t recommend approval at this time.   Written compliance or new plans with details shown/stated that addresses or meets items in Section I, will meet our requirements.
SECTION I.   

ADDRESS THE FOLLOWING ITEMS IN ORDER FOR THE DIVISION OF POLICE TO ENDORSE THIS PLAN:

1. The minimum maintained light level should be no lower than 1.0 foot-candles throughout the parking areas, walkways, building entrance and building edge.   The following areas must meet this illumination level:

a)  Parking areas

b)  Main entrance areas to buildings and the walk leading to these entrances

c)  Club house entrances and walkways

2. Provide street lighting along the interior streets.   The plan shows a number of streets where the only illumination would be front a front porch light.

3. The Illuminating Engineer Society of North America (IESNA) has created standards on security lighting. The below chart is from the Guidelines for Security Lighting for People, Property, and Public Spaces, IESNA G-1-03.  
	Security Locations and Tasks
	Illuminance, Lux/FC (Horizontal) - Average
	Illuminance, Lux/FC (Vertical)
	Footnotes on special considerations
	Ratios (avg to minimum)

	Multi-family Residences
	
	
	
	

	Common areas
	30/ 3.0
	(a)
	--
	4:1

	Common mailbox area
	100/ 10.0
	(a)
	--
	4:1
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Footnotes:  (a) Vertical illuminance of 5-8 lux or values that produce a uniformity ratio of no more than 4:1 (25% of horizontal illuminance)

4. All light fixtures need to be full cut-off.   Clarify this for all fixtures.  It appears event the proposed bollards will have light going up into the sky versus where it is needed for visibility and safety and security.
5. The type of light fixture the Division of Police requires is one that puts the light down on the ground, versus horizontally and up in the air.  Many of the decorative light fixtures put the light everywhere but where you want it, which is on the ground.  If decorative fixtures are installed, they should have the bulb in the top casing of the fixture so that the light will be directed towards the ground (see photo).  This will also avoid glare because you don’t actually see the bulb.

SECTION II.  Implement the following security standards:

Lighting
1. The lamps throughout the complex should be the same.  The emphasis is to have the same color of light (white or orange/yellow) throughout.  This will provide good color rendition, help with visibility and reduce contrasts.  Metal Halide is preferred.

2. Lighting is one of the most economical and effective forms of crime prevention available.  Lighting must be even and uniform and not produce dark areas or sharp contrasts for concealment.  

3. In creating uniform lighting, consider:

a) type of fixture



c)  the direction of the light

b) the height of poles


d)  spacing of fixtures
While our requirements for the endorsement of the plan does not guarantee a crime-free environment, it is our experience that the application of the concepts of Crime Prevention Through Environmental Design (CPTED) will reduce the opportunity for crime to occur and will enhance the quality of life.  Should you have any questions or comments, contact me at (804) 501-5370 or van06@co.henrico.va.us.








Kim Vann








Planner III - CPTED 







Crime Prevention Specialist
The white globe visible to the eye in this post top fixture is decorative; the light bulb is in the top of the fixture.









